
Correspondence received since the February 2025 council meeting: 

• LALC eNews. 

• Minutes of the Heighington Christmas Market Committee meeting on 30 January. 

• Action Fraud information on hacked accounts. 

• NKDC confirmation they are happy to commence the Almond Avenue play area lease 

renewal process. 

• Notification that (ground)water sensors have been installed at various locations in 

the village. 

• Notification that the second consultation on the Central Lincs Design Code will be 

running from 26 February – 9 April. 

• NKDC information about the Alpkit Foundation which supports projects that 

encourage people to experience the benefits of getting outdoors. 

• Letter from the Diocese of Lincoln regarding interview for the new vicar. 

• Agenda and minutes of the Heighington Christmas Market Committee meeting on 25 

February. 

• Notification that the latest Neighbourhood Policing Team (NPT) newsletters are now 

out. 

• NK Parish and Town Council Newsletter. 

• Notification of an upcoming NK Parish and Town Council forum. 

• Documents from the recent Lincolnshire County Council (LCC) Flood Working Group. 

• Stage 2 of the Central Lincolnshire Design Code consultation runs from 26 February 

to 9 April. 

• LCC Town and Parish newsletter. 

• Survey on Emergency Planning and Local Councils, run by the LSE (London School of 

Economics and Political Science). 

• NKDC notification of a change in our bin collection day. 

• Invitation from the Garrett’s Charity to a drop-in event, explaining the roof project. 

• LCC Highways News. 

 

Meetings held since the February 2025 council meeting: 

• 12/02/25 – Cllrs Sockell, Trafford, George, Catterson, Buckley-Jones and the Clerk 

attend the Emergency Plan tabletop test with representatives from LCC Emergency 

Planning Team. 

• 18/02/25 – Clerk attended LALC ‘End of year & audit’ (online) training. 

• 19/02/25 – Cllrs Buckley-Jones and Trafford met with a member of the cricket club to 

discuss possible tree planting locations at Potterhanworth Road. 

• 24/02/25 – Clerk and Cllr Buckley-Jones attended ‘Updates to the National Planning 

Policy Framework’ (online) training. 



Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


